
 
Dear Student: 
 
Thank you for wanting to take our Ohio concealed carry training through 
L.E.O. Ohio Concealed Carry. Exercising your 2nd Amendment rights has 
never been more important and imperative to protecting yourself and your 
family. 
 
Your training on Saturday June 27, 2020 will start at 8am at the Chamber 
Garden Room at the former Harding Hotel at 222 W. Center Street, Marion 
Ohio. Every hour of classroom instruction will usually last for 50 minutes 
with a 10 minute break. There will be enough time to smoke if you choose 
to do so. The class will run from 8am and ends at 4pm. The range portion of 
the course will take place in Waldo, which we will discuss in class. COVID-
19 precautions will be observed in the classroom. 
 
You are NOT permitted to bring any ammunition with you to class (leave it 
in your car). Firearms used for the course MUST be modern (no antique or 
black powder allowed). We recommend that you shoot the firearm that 
you are planning on carrying concealed but this is not mandatory. You will 
need to bring a minimum 100 rounds of ammunition and ammunition must 
be factory loaded (no reloads allowed). If you do not have a firearm to bring 
to class then you must purchase 100 rounds of regular round tipped .22 
caliber ammunition (Federal blue box please) so that you can qualify on one 
of mine. 
 
On the day of class bring a notebook and a couple of pencils to take the 
written test. There will be plenty of time to go over course materials, take 
the test and have open discussions about concealed carry and use of force. 
You are responsible for your own lunch so coolers and food are allowed.. 
There are vending machines and water fountains in the area we will be in. 
While you are eating lunch we will continue to teach. 
 
Since I am a full time law enforcement officer and employed at the Marion 
County Sheriff’s Office, our students are NOT permitted to get their Ohio 
Concealed Handgun License from the Marion County Sheriff’s Office. This 
has been deemed a conflict of interest by the Ohio Ethics Commission. You 
must instead get your license from an adjacent county sheriff’s office from 
where you live. Because of this we will try to provide you with hours of 
operation and procedures for going to another sheriff’s office. 
 
Lastly, your 2 hours of range time will be held at an outdoor location at the 
end of the day. Remember to dress for the weather as we will shoot 
regardless of the conditions. You must bring your own eye and ear 
protection to the range when we shoot. It might be beneficial if you have a 
range bag for all of your gear and bringing a camp or lawn chair would also 
be beneficial. There are no bathroom facilities at the range but the Duke 
station in Waldo is 5 min away. 
 
If you have any specific questions, please feel free to send us an email to 
ohioconcealcarry@gmail.com or call me at (740)341-0349. 
 
Thank you, 
L.E.O. Ohio Concealed Carry - Jeff Cline 

 

Please make your check payable 
to Jeff Cline or Tom Oyster and 
bring it to the class. 


